1 PFebruary 1955

¥r. John J. #elsh
Town Supervisor

iown of Guilderlaud
Gullderland, New York

Re:z #cKownville Water Disirict

Dear #dr. welsh:

In recent issuesof the Albany Cliy papers it was publicly stated

thai whe Ciiy of Albany, H.Y., and the Departament of Public Works of
the 3tate of New York, have prcposed a new plan for street and high-
way development in and about the City of Albany and adjacent territery.

The citizens of our comauniiy are deeply concerned wiih this plan as
10 the extension of Schoolhouse Road in a mortherly direction from
liestern iurnpike for the reason that any such extension would neces-
sarily have to pass ihrough, and materially effect Lhe waiershed of
the disirict, and perhaps likewise would pass ihrough the upper
reservoir of the scKownville Water Districti.

It ie not necessary 10 remind you ihat the Hew York Stale lhruway was
permitted to consiruct ths highway through this watershed io the

detriment of the water consumers of the disirici. In facy, it is our

understanding that the adjusiment of the damage sustained by the
#ater District is siill penling, much to the disappointmeni of ihe
taxpayers of the disirici,

Your Hoard is conversant wiih the large sum of money expended by tals
community. Therefore, in ordsr that there will be no repetition of
the Thruway construction experience, we are directimg your attention
at this Lime Lo the proposed nighway development plan iniiiaved Ly
the afurementioned groups, to the end thai the intleresi of Lue Saler
District and its taxpayers are properly proitecied in svery respect.

We ghall expect a favorablg report from you on tais very vital and
important matter at your earliest possible convenience.

Very wnruly yours,

HeXORNVILLE IuPROVaMENT ASSOCIATION

louise H. Comstock, 3scretary
3£/1hc

Please reply 103

¥rs. R. k. Comstock, Jr.
12L1 vestern Avenuse
Albany 3, MNew York




